Primary 6/7 Term 3 Newsletter January 2023
I hope that all families had a lovely Christmas break and I wish you all a Happy New Year!  It has been fantastic to welcome everybody back and hear all the news and stories about happy times with family and friends. For P7s the countdown to Abernethy continues!  Kit list is up on Google Classroom for handy reference.  I also look forward to welcoming parents into school on Wednesday 25th January for our Burns Assembly at 2.40pm.  Lines and songs will be issued this week and on Google Classroom.
Our Timetable remains the same this term for PE but a reminder below
Monday- PE with me, dancing, and fitness.
Tuesday- French/Spanish with Ms Ruxton
Wednesday- Assembly
Thursday- PE with Mis Mellis- racquet skills.
Reading and homework schedules have changed slightly with P7 having reading on Monday/Wednesday and P6 on Tuesday/Friday.  Book detective tasks will continue to be set and maths homework when issued will be on a Friday.

Topic
Our Topic this term initially is Scotland, we will be learning about Robert Burns, Scots language and how the Scottish Parliament works.  We will then move outwards a little and consider UK and European politics. We have also started to study the novel ‘The Desperate Journey’ and will be thinking about how the Highland Clearances changed the Scottish landscape. P6 pupils will also have the opportunity to be part of the Euroquiz team, more details will follow!

Maths
We will initially focus on division, reviewing previous work on times tables and building up to dividing up to 4 digits with remainders and dividing numbers by multiples of 10 and 100.  We will also be studying the mathematics of 2D, and 3D shape as well as looking at different units of ways of measuring things- including area and perimeter.  

HWB and PE
We will be thinking about our relationships with each other, how to show respect and the importance of listening to each other.  We will continue with our Bounce Back studies and will also regularly have times in class to talk about issues that are important to us.

Literacy
We will be focussing on debating skills and how to present facts clearly to an audience.  We will be learning how to skim and scan texts for meaning and information and how to present this.  We will also be thinking about different ways to present information including using diagrams.  We will further our understanding of persuasive writing as well this term.  Each pupil will have the opportunity to research and present a short talk this term. Spelling will continue to be issued on a Monday.

As always if you have any concerns or questions, you can write them in the diary or telephone or email the school to arrange a mutually convenient time to discuss them.  
Dates for your Diary
 January
 Week beginning Mon 23rd - Interim Pupil Report. 
February
Wed 8th - Mon 13th - Mid Term Holiday-School closed to pupils and staff. 
Tues 14th and Wed 15th -Staff In-Service Days-School closed to pupils 
Monday 20th – Friday 24th February – Abernethy Week for P7

March 
Fri 10th - School Photographer - Sibling or individual Photographs 
Fri 17th – Comic Relief Red Nose Day ‘Dress as you Please’ 
Wed 22nd – Class assembly (details to follow)
Week beginning Mon 27th – Effort/Attitude/Behaviour comments homework diaries. 
Fri 31st - Last day of Term 3
